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Recently, on April 23rd, WFWP held an informal "Getting to Know You" meeting at the LVFC 

Sanctuary. It was well attended with ten sisters and two guests. The small gathering set the perfect 

environment to get to know our guests better, invest in them and let them know who we are. With ample 

time for each sister to share we had a beautiful coming together of hearts. Each person was able to share 

what their talents and interests are and express their dreams and goals in life... also, how they felt they 

could contribute to WFWP activities.  

 

We were so grateful for each persons participation. One guest said she valued so much her spiritual 

mother Hope Igarashi and all the small ways Hope consistently lets her know that she is loved and 

appreciated. Our guest and neighbor Cion who Sera met witnessing for True Parents birthday celebration 

earlier this year was just astounded to find such love and warmth in each persons testimony. She wants to 

connect her two grandsons who are 18 and 22 to our young peoples groups. And thanks so much for Mrs. 

Angeles Lorenzana, Joshua's mother, who helped so much with Cion.  

 

A special thank you also to Mrs. Ligia Garcia who was our beautiful and gracious new reception person. 

We hope we can help in any way the mothers and sisters in our community and by extension, their 

husbands and families to build a strong community that can bring joy to Heavenly Parents. We look 

forward to speaking more about WFWP and available volunteer hours at this coming Sunday's Service. 
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